REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday April 18, 2015
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Dale Wilde, Gaylene Spence, Don Norman,  Norma Barber, Nancy Welta,  Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Audrey Bruch
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Sandra Benson, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  March 21st, 2015
Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the minutes of March 21st, 2015, as circulated.   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of March 21st, 2015
3.1 Longest Day
Club manager, Jan Anderson, sent the following information to the Board:
The ACBL has again changed how the Longest Day is handled in Canada.  All Canadian clubs must register with the US Alzheimer's Association in order to hold the game.  Apparently the US Alzheimer's Association has gotten the ability to issue tax receipts to Canadians - so individuals can still get a tax receipt.  (no mention has been made about how they will handle the different currency).   All money raised must be sent to the US Alzheimer Association and they say that they will direct funds from Canada to research projects they fund in Canada.  Currently 1 of their 27 research projects is in Canada.  No details or guarantees on how this will work.
Based upon this information, the Board has reconsidered the RDBC participation in this event.

Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that we rescind the previous motion regarding Longest Day, and that we no longer participate this year.  Carried.
4.0 President’s Report

President Joan Quinlan reported on the following items:
· Tournament:  Joan commended tournament chair Sandra Benson for her excellent chairing of the spring tournament.  She commended the people in charge of the various committees, and the work of the various committees in making this a successful tournament.

· Joan reported that she has been in touch with Kerry Hildago (Property Manager), and has received written confirmation from him that Melcor Reit is not interested in allowing us to terminate our lease.  

· Joan clarified that in-house repairs (such as the carpet repairs) will be made without any addition to common area costs.  However, things not in-house (for example, a pilot goes out and needs attention for us or for any other tenant) would result in being a part of common area costs.

· Subletting option:  Joan said that we would be allowed to sublet, provided Melcor-Reit agrees to a request in writing from us regarding any particular tenant agreement that we wished to enter into.  However, the lease would still be ours, so as our protection anyone subletting would need to have insurance to cover any possible default.  The Choral group that had expressed interest has found another space that would suit their needs and that does not have a 3-year limitation.  Joan said that in talking with their representative she had suggested, as per the Finance Committee’s idea, that we might be able to absorb some costs, such as utility bills, in order to make our location more affordable.  We will not close the door on subletting to this group, should their other arrangement not come to fruition.
5.0  Financial Report
Norma Barber presented the March financial report.  We had a net profit for the month of $600.86, and show a YTD loss of $5146.06. 
-   Norma said that because of inaccuracies in earlier readings, Sask Power will replace the meter in June.  Pat Beharry questioned whether, in light of the earlier inaccuracies, we had been overcharged, and that even though Sask Power reconciled the earlier billing, it still appeared that our total bills were too high by approximately $1000.  Pat felt that we should pursue recouping money if possible, and volunteered to pursue the matter with Sask Power.

-   Norma reported that we have about $36000 in our high interest account.  This money, as long as it totals over $25000, is earning 0.8% in interest.   It could be reinvested with Conexus for 1 year at 1.05%. for 2 years at 1.15%, or for 3 years at 1.20%.  This term investment would be redeemable on the anniversary date if we wished to withdraw sooner.  
Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandra Benson, that we invest $25000 from the high interest account at Conexus into a 3-year term investment with Conexus. Carried.

-   Norma also said that we will have an investment in the amount of $25690 maturing in July, so a decision prior to July will need to be made regarding where that should be invested.
       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Nancy Welta, to accept the financial report as 
        presented.Carried.
       Dale Wilde, chair of the Finance Committee, reported on the April 4th Strategic Planning meeting 

       held by this committee.

· Committee felt it was premature to suggest any fee increases. Reasons included that our numbers are dropping, we are still in a state of flux, and we are unsure where the next 3 years will take us.
· Recognizing that we are in a deficit situation, the committee felt that the deficit should be offset by drawing on our existing funds.

· If the Club decides to move in the direction either of breaking our lease or of subleasing, it was felt that getting legal advice would be worthwhile prior to any such decision.

· Committee felt that we could improve our financial situation by looking at some cost-cutting measures as opposed to increasing costs to our members.  Ideas included replacing the annual calendar/phone book with a cheaper option of making phone numbers available, and looking at reducing the number of free-plays that are given out.  

· Calendar/Phone book:  In discussion, it was noted that the calendar portion of the book contains information that is available in a variety of ways already (website, monthly emails, calendar white-board at the Club).  Informational items are generally available on-line.  Phone numbers are likely the most referred to section of the booklet.  However, Ken Gabora volunteered to produce this list in a single-sheet format for Club members, and to keep it updated. Discontinuing the booklet would be a savings of about $700 to the Club.
Motion by Don Norman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that we discontinue the production of a calendar booklet and replace it with a single two-sided sheet of telephone numbers for Club members.  Carried unanimously.

· Freeplays:  In discussion, it was noted that this is a very costly item for the Club.  It was felt that there are too many freeplays given out, and that we should consider eliminating some of these.  For example, free plays are given out to standbys, to people who duplicate the boards, to winners of various events, to new players.  It was suggested that we are an organization that relies on volunteerism, and that as such many people give of their time and effort without receiving any compensation.  Should some tasks such as standbys or duplicating boards be provided on a volunteer basis?  Acting as standby is infrequent for any one individual, so providing as a volunteer service to the Club is a reasonable expectation.  
This was discussed by the Board.  It was felt that some freeplays, such as those to encourage or welcome newer players, remained a good idea.  Some freeplays that have been traditionally given out as recognition awards could be reconsidered, but this is an item that should be brought before the AGM for membership consideration.  Some freeplays, such as standbys, could be decided by the Board.  
· In discussion about freeplays for standbys, it was suggested that perhaps we should consider whether we needed to continue to provide for standbys at all.  Our email partnership group is proving very effective in facilitating people finding available partners prior to coming down to the Club.  Some people do not use email, or are not in the partnership group.  Alternately, could we arrange for people to phone a given number, for example the game director, to let it be known in advance that they would like to find a partner for a particular game?  Could game directors use the partnership group to send out a request on behalf of a person seeking a partner if that person is not able to use this option themselves?  If we did away with the standby system, we would need to ensure that people are made aware of other ways available to them to seek partners.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that we discontinue the current standby system, beginning September of 2015.  Carried unanimimously.  
As a part of this change, the Club will emphasize the other ways to seek partners, in particular the partnership group email system, and involving directors by phone.

Gaylene Spence said that she has recently been made aware that there may be funding available, through the District, for Co-op Advertising.  At present, we apply for, and receive, 75% of the cost of this advertising through ACBL.  She understands that by applying to the District, we can receive the other 25% through them.  Gaylene will check further into this.  
6.0   Old Business
6.1    Nomination Committee
                Pat Beharry reported that she has talked with Shirley Strohan, who has agreed to take on
   this task.  It was suggested that Shirley check with Kathy Bryden as another possible 

                member of the committee.  All current members of the Board should advise Shirley of their 

                intent with regard to whether they wished to let their name stand for re-election.

       6.2
  Helen Shields game: Joan Quinlan expressed the appreciation of the Board for the great 

                effort made by our game directors in getting people signed up for this game.  Pat Beharry

   did a wonderful job of signing up the new players.  Dick Anderson and Gail Charles 

   worked to get partners signed up to play with the <50 players.  

7.0  New Business

       7.1   Zero Tolerance Card  
Don Norman shared an idea he picked up in Arizona.  It was a Zero Tolerance happy face card, to be placed in the bidding boxes and used by placing on the table to register your discomfort without getting into a verbal exchange. Don presented as an idea for future consideration if at some point the Board felt the need for such a tool.

        7.2   Memberships: tracking whether “free” memberships are renewed

   Gaylene Spence will provide a list of “lesson memberships” so that Nancy Welta can 

                track renewals.
        7.3  Moose Jaw Tournament: Can we help encourage newer players?
              Although we did not manage to have any 299er sessions at the Regina Spring 
Tournament, due to insufficient interest, it was hoped that we could encourage our

 newer players to try the 199er sessions in Moose Jaw in May.

        7.4  Items for AGM

- Strategic Planning:  Committee Chairs will each be asked to give a brief synopsis of 
what has happened or been planned to date (about 2 minutes in length)

- Trophies and free plays: as discussed in previous Board meetings, the idea of discontinuing 
or changing this award system should be brought before the AGM.  
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
              No report
     8.2  Facilities Maintenance
.
- A plumbing company came in to work on the urinals (de-calcify, etc) at a cost of $400

-Dave Sabier fixed the ballasts on the lights in the cloak room area.

     8.3  Game Management 

- The Director’s Course is on hold, and will be advertised again in the fall.  One of the two
candidates who indicated interest, Darian Cozart, was unable to fit into his schedule.  The 
other candidate, Don Norman indicated that he may try to work with Claire Jones through

 email and by working through course material online.


- Bring a Friend promotion has not brought new people in.  We will try again to encourage.  
      8.4  Education Committee

- Gaylene Spence indicated that we will set a date prior to the AGM for a meeting. 
9.0  Club Management  

9.1 Input for Club calendar  

Club manager Jan Anderson indicated through email that input for Club Calendar was needed re: social games, or any plans / changes.  Leslie Mortin said that the liquor license has been applied for, complete with dates.  Jan will be advised of those dates.



 
       At this point in time, we have no plans for any changes to games, etc.
       9.2  Welcome folder

 Joan Quinlan showed an example of a welcome folder that came from another Club.  This 
 example, and our existing welcome package were given to Promotions Chair, Pat Beharry.

10.0  Tournament Chair
-
Sandra Benson reported that the Spring Tournament was reasonably well attended, except by  
299ers.  She noted attendees did include people from Minot, Saskatoon and Prince Albert.  

           - Sandra extended thanks to the Hosting Committee under Joan Quinlan, the 50-50’s 
Committee under Rose Dunitz, and the Clean-up Committee under Dale Wilde.  Sandra noted 
that snacks were good, Sunday lunch was great, 50-50’s sold reasonably well, and the Club 
always looked neat and clean.

           - Special thanks were also given to Rose Dunitz, John Groves and Mo Adams who helped set 
up tables and chairs on Thursday afternoon, and to the group of people who were there and 
also volunteered their help.

           - The Dick Anderson trophy was won by Peter Worby.  Sandra has congratulated Peter on 
behalf of the Club.  The plaque will be taken to Barker’s at the same time as the other 
trophies needed for the AGM.


           - Sandra then made several suggestions:


1. Instructions should be made available to any new Chair regarding set-up, clean-up, etc. 
    Sandra did not have any such instructions from the Unit.  Ilsa Krukoff pointed out that the 
    RDBC has a copy of such an instruction sheet, which was updated last year.  


2. We should have a booklet, sheet, notes or whatever here in the Club, and that knowledge 
    should be made known to the Chair. The Board will ensure that the list is available in our


    Policy binder.


3. It would be beneficial to have a diagram of the set-up of the room, as the director has 
  
    certain preferences.  


4. Changes made to the timing on Saturday were well-received and should continue.


5. A suggestion came from two Club members suggesting that 299ers could be offered half 
    price games, but only if they paid ahead to guarantee their attendance at the event.  That 
    would obviously be something that the Unit would have to generate.

11.0   Date for the next meeting: Saturday June 6th , 2015, 10:00 a.m.
12.0  General Discussion  










          Ilsa Krukoff pointed out that there were two items that needed to be dealt with prior to the

         meeting date of June 6th.  Both items needed to be addressed before the end of May.

· Honorarium for Club Manager:  this must be on the books by May 31st, in order to be included in the May financial report, and within the fiscal year 2014-2015

               Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Sandra Benson, that Janice Anderson receive an   

              honorarium of $600 in recognition of her work as Club Manager for the year 2014-2015, 
              and that she receive this prior to May 31, 2015, which is fiscal year end,.  Carried.
· Notice of Motion regarding awards (free-plays and trophies): this must be received at least 30 days prior to the AGM.  Therefore, it must be written and received by May 30th.
Pat Beharry volunteered to write the draft motion, together with rationale, and send to the Board for input.
Meeting was adjourned by Gaylene Spence at 12:10 pm
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